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Cambodia backs anti-terror efforts

Prime Minister Narendra Modi welcoming his Cambodian counterpart, Samdech Hun Sen, at the
Rashtrapati Bhavan on Saturday.V. Sudershan  

Prime Minister Narendra Modi and his Cambodian counterpart, Samdech Hun Sen, on Saturday
held talks to boost ties in key areas of defence, security and counter-terrorism. The two leaders
called for concerted global efforts to eliminate terrorism, including blocking sources of terror
financing and dismantling terrorist bases.

After the talks, the two countries inked four pacts, including the one to improve cooperation in the
prevention and investigation of crimes and legal assistance in criminal matters and another on a
line of credit from India to finance Cambodia’s Stung Sva Hab water resources development
project for $36.92 million.

Defence programmes

Expressing satisfaction at the current state of bilateral defence ties, including ship visits and
training programmes, the two leaders agreed to further enhance ties, including through exchanges
of senior-level defence personnel and capacity-building projects.

Both sides expressed a keen interest in enhancing cooperation in maritime domain, including
preservation of marine and coastal environment, anti-piracy cooperation, security of sea lanes of
communication to maintain peace and ensure safety and security of navigation in the Indo-Pacific
Region, and supported complete freedom of navigation and overflight and pacific resolution of
maritime issues based on international law.

Addressing a joint press event with Mr. Hun Sen, Mr Modi said India had also proposed a line of
credit in several key areas such as health, connectivity and digital connectivity.

‘Curse on humankind’

Describing terrorism as a “curse” on humankind which poses a “grave threat” to global peace,
security and stability, the leaders unequivocally condemned terrorism in all its forms and
manifestations, underscored that there was no justification whatsoever for acts of terrorism, and
recognised that terrorism could not be and should not be associated with any religion, nationality,
civilisation or ethnic groups, according to a joint statement.

Reaffirming their resolve to fight terrorism, the two leaders affirmed that those responsible for
committing, abetting, organising and supporting terrorist acts must be held accountable and be
punished.
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